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United Daughters of the Confederacy 
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NEXT MEETING 

UDC 

14 January 2010, 4:30 pm 
Citizens Bank Community Room, Enterprise 
Program: Pat Richter on "Matthew Fontaine 

Maury – Life Before the Confederacy" 
Refreshments: Pat Richter 

SCV 

14 January 2010, 7:00 pm 
Citizens Bank Community Room, Enterprise 

Program: Chuck Linderman on  
"Confederate Flags" 

Ladies are welcome to stay 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

JANUARY 

Jan. 16, 2:00 pm – SCV Alabama Division 

Robert E. Lee Birthday Celebration will be 
held at the Capitol Grounds in Montgomery 
around the Confederate Monument.  
 

Jan. 21, 6 pm - SCV Annual Lee-Jackson 

Dinner at First Presbyterian Church in Dothan, 
hosted by the William C. Oates Camp.  
     The speaker will be Col. John Eidsmoe.  A 
retired Air Force Lt. Colonel who makes his 
home in Pike Road, he is Professor Emeritus of 
Constitutional Law at Jones School of Law in  
Montgomery and a Senior Staff Attorney 
of the Alabama Supreme Court. He is also an 

 

ordained pastor of the Association of Free  
Lutheran Congregations.  Col. Eidsmoe has 
written many books as well as audio and video 
lecture series.   
      The dinner will be barbeque and sides. 
Tickets are $10.00 each.  Seating is limited, so 
buy your ticket early by contacting David 
Hogg at (334) 699-4625.   
      First Presbyterian Church is located at 3012 
West Main Street (Hwy 84) in Dothan.  
 

FEBRUARY 

 

Feb. 27 – UDC Gen. Henry D. Clayton 

District Meeting (Dothan) – details to follow. 

 

 

OFFICERS 

SCV 

Commander Joe E. Clark, Jr. 

1
st
 Lt. Commander Robert F. Forbes 

2
nd

 Lt. Commander Roger D. Goodson 

Adjutant James E. Edberg  

UDC 

President/Treasurer Shirley H. Edberg 

Vice President Patsy Ann Richter 

2
nd

 Vice President Shirley Ann Goodson 

Secretary Mary Lavinia Helms  

 



CHRISTMAS PARTY – 10 DECEMBER 2009 

We had a well-attended event, with plenty of good food.  Everyone enjoyed the Cake Walk, which was a 
successful fund-raiser.  Door prizes were awarded to winners of our party game of "Confederate Bingo".   

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS 
January 14 

Cdr. Matthew Fontaine Maury 

 

January 19 

Gen. Robert E. Lee 

 

January 21 

Lt. Gen. Thomas J. "Stonewall" Jackson 

 

 
 
 


